
MINUTES OF THE CANINE GOOD CITIZEN COMMITTEE  
HELD ON SUNDAY 25 FEBRUARY AT 7.30 pm  

  
PRESENT: Arend van den Bos, Deborah Gilliam, Chris Tews, Merenia Donne, Kat  
  Thorstand, Irma Harris, Sue Howe  
  
APOLOGIES: Lucy Sandford-Reed  
  
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:  
These having been circulated were taken as read and passed as a true and correct 
record.  
Merenia/Kat  
  
MATTERS ARISING:  
Urban programme – a work in progress  
  
GENERAL BUSINESS:  
CGC assessor applications received from Margaret McArthur, Doreen Hardy and Julie 
Lovell.  Meeting in favour of accepting the applications.  
  
CGCB Assessor applications received from Marjo Buis, Sharon Hastings, Steven 
Kenmare, Meredith Patterson, Karen Bealing, Virginia Hollander, Chris Booth, Elizabeth 
Owen and Sarah Hodges.  Meeting in favour of accepting the applications.  Arend to 
advise.  
  
Napier DTC assessment – a report from Stephen and Irma Harris was tabled.  It was 
noted that the use of signs was important for handlers. Chris offered to make signs for 
website so clubs can download these for use on assessment days.  
  
Probation Report not received by committee from an assessor.  Suggestion assessor be 
asked for a verbal report.  
  
It was noted clubs are now using the website to advertise their assessments.  
  
Next meeting 24 March 2024.  
  
 


